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2021-2022 Officers  

Linda Michalek,  

  President 

Sherrie Chrysler, VP 

Al Holmes, Treasurer  

Renea Callery, 

  Secretary  

Don Killion,  

  Asst. Secretary  

Roger Frank, Imm.  

  Past President  

 

Board of Directors  

2020-2022  

Warren Hartley  

Jim Rugenski  

Brad Schoolmaster 

 

2021-2023  
Skip Armstrong 

Renan Ludscher 

Don Killion 

 

 

  

 

  

  
 

 

September 27, 2022 

95th Installation for Dearborn Kiwanis! 
Welcome Madam President!   
 LTG Div. 2 James Lenze with Sherrie Chrysler 

2022-2024 
Board of 
Directors 

 
From Left 

Richard Nettlow 
 
Kristen 
Boguslaski  
(white sweater) 
 

Pat Richardson 

 Thank you Secretary Renea Callery and Asst. Secretary Don Killion.  Much appreciation! 

Welcome VP Sue Cleereman! 

  

Thank you Past President Linda for 
leading the way out of the 
Pandemic and back into Serving! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Past President Linda names her 

KIWANIAN OF THE YEAR!!! 

Mr. Al Holmes 
 

      SCRIP IS BACK!!! 

 

If you need any SCRIP cards, please send 

Peggie an e-mail or text.   

These cards are excellent! 

Never too early to shop for Christmas! 

 

Bob B. and Peggie P. 

 

SCRIP 

 =   

EASY,  

Easy 

CLUB  

FUNDRAISER! 

IT’S STILL PEANUT TIME! 

Treasurer Al has distributed the Team members 

spreadsheets and the Big Goober Jim Rugenski has 

prepared a Peanut letter that can be sent out to any 

business for peanut solicitations.   A reasonable effort 

on all our parts will help bring in the amount of money 

needed to meet our annual Budget expenses.  We are 

very generous to our community who relies on us for 

annual contributions.  Without new funds and a bit of 

creativity from members, some things may be 

dropped.  Contact Al if you do not know whose team 

you’re on.  

      CAPTAIN      TEAM NAME 
 
Team #1 PEGGIE PEDENELLI  Legumes Gone Wild! 
Team #2  Ray Scoboria  Persistent Peanut Brokers 
Team #3  Don Killion  Passionate Peanut Pushers 
Team #4  Al Holmes  The Hairless Nuts 
   

TREASURER Al’s Reports 

 

 

SEPT. 27  - Installation     
38 Members and Guests     

50/50  - Lynn Killion 

ACE ($192) –– Peggie P. & Jim Rugenski - no Luck 

       

Oct. 4 – at Park Place 

28 members and guests 

50/50 – Pat Richardson 

ACE – Ray Scoboria & Jim Rugenski – no Luck 

 

Oct. 11 – at Park Place 

26 members and guests 

50/50 Jan Frank 

ACE ($243)–Gene Smith & Gene Smith – Sorry, Gene! 

 

 

The kids keep laughing about my memory. 

They won’t be laughing at Christmas when 

there’s no eggs under the tree. 

CONGRATULATIONS, AL!!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Professional Speakers – Encouraging POSITIVE Choices! 

“You’re not born a Winner; You’re not born a Loser; 
  You’re born a Chooser!” 

From L:  Steve Grant, Football 

 Rushia Brown, Basketball 

 Annie Olson, Content Writer 

 Ray McElroy, Football 

 Andre Fluellen, Football 

 Tim Kirchmer, President 

 Carmine Azzato, Wrestler 

    President Sherrie (in front) 

www.sportsworld.org 
 

Below:  A group of Rotarians and Dearborn Kiwanians met 

some of our awesome pro-athlete speakers at Buddy’s!  

Thank you Dearborn Heights Rotary for including us in 

your great program; we were very happy to make a 

sizeable cash donation to Sports World and produce SIX 

drivers to escort these outstanding athletes to their school 

events and airport transport. 

Dearborn Superintendent Glenn Maleyko visited Principal 

Rummel and O.L.Smith students when Lee Rouson was 

presenting.  All the speakers were utterly AMAZING! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

ALZHEIMER’S ZOO WALK – COMING UP              

Saturday, Oct. 29.  7:30 a.m.  Probably a little early for 

most of us to be driving to Royal Oak to spend the 

morning with a bunch of Animals!   But a donation of 

a few bucks from you will go far since the Kiwanis 

Club of Dearborn does have some skin in the game as 

well as a Donation Page for the Walk.   Peggie is happy 

to receive all donations for the next two weeks.  Many 

thanks to our members who have contributed.   

      HAPPY October BIRTHDAYS 

   14
th
 Lisa Bedard   

   20
th
 Aly Quiroz  

   21
st
 Gary Gardner 

   23
rd

 Don Killion 

   23
rd

 Roxanne McDonald 

     

     KIWANIS October ANNIVERSARIES 

 27th Walt Talamonti 34 Years 

 25th Jim Rugenski  33 Years 

 23rd Mark Somers  20 Years 

 5th Brad Schoolmaster 17 Years 

 5th Jeanette Christe 16 Years 
 

Pam C. announces 

October birthdays & 

K-Anniversaries.   

WELCOME, WELCOME, WELCOME to three new 

members.  Stout Principal Heba Abdelbaki attended 

our meeting to thank us for participating in the Sports 

World event that was held at Stout with pro-athlete 

Ray McElroy.  She was very, very impressed with that 

program and how her students reacted.  She is pictured 

with her husband who jumped into our Happy Dollar 

Fun and donated $20 into the UofM cup in support of 

Kiwanis.  Al Holmes was Ray’s driver and “shadow” 

for the day.  Also, Welcome to Hass Beydoun and his 

wife Rita Beydoun, both will be sworn in after 

football season (coaching doesn’t wait).  Rita attended 

her second meeting bringing beautiful daughter, 

Sophia.  Hass and Rita (and their son) attended our 

Summer Nomad Dinner at the Historical Museum.  

Many Thanks to Renea Callery who never stops 

sharing Kiwanis wherever she goes and whatever she’s 

doing; always extending a dinner invitation to share 

our great Club with others!   

 

Oct. 8, 2022   

THE BIG GOOBER 

himself (Jim R.)  was 

out with the Key Clubs 

on Saturday.  Along 

with Roger, Renea and 

Peggie, and of course 

students from DHS, 

FHS and EFHS.  We 

appreciate and thank 

both Dearborn Fresh 

stores and Greenland 

Market for letting us 

smile & sell Peanuts! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Skip announced we have a great episode in 

November; always looking for guests & good 

stories!     

November 3  

4:30 – Mark Campbell 
 
5:15  - Catherine Galdes  (not confirmed) 
 
6:00 -  
 

October 13, 2022 marks the Navy's 247th birthday. 

The central theme of this year is 

"On Watch - 24/7 for 247 Years" 

NEWSLETTER WRITER 

Peggie 

Pedenelli 
LTG Div. 2 James Lenze sure 

had his work cut out for him 

with our Club’s    95
th
 

Installation Recognition.   

 

James distributed “hand-made” 

Kiwanis Keys to every Director 

and Officer at each of his Div. 2 

installation events.  He made 

ten for our club–even one for 

me!  Wow! 

 

Mine says:  Lt. Governor ELECT 
 

Many Thanks to James Lenze 

for a most thoughtful 

remembrance!!!  

 Ray Scoboria’s House   
 22741 Heinze St., Dearborn 

 Tuesday,  October 18, 2022   
  5:30   to   7:30   

  

STEAK on the Grill! 
 

          MEMBERS           Plus ONE 

1.  Ray Scoboria 

2.  Leon Bergeron 

3.  Al Holmes   +1 

4.  Sherrie Chrysler 

5.  Richard Nettlow 

6.  Renea Callery  +1 

7.  Linda Michalek 

8.  Sue Cleereman  +1 

9.  Don Killion   

10. Roger Frank  

11. Gene (and Sue) Smith +1 

12. Bob Bryer 

13. Peggie Pedenelli 

14. Jim Rugenski  +1 

15. Pat Richardson 

16. Kristen Boguslaski 

17. Scott Murdoch 

18. Bob Meschke 

19. Michelle Meschke 

20. John Matthews  +1 

21. Jeanette  Christe  +1 

22. Skip Armstrong 

23. Jim Stanish   

24.   Only 2 steaks left 

25.    Last steak. (call 313-460-4171) 
COST:  $15 

Water, pop-soda, adult beverages included 

There will be a few sides but feel free to bring an 

appetizer or side dish or dessert if you are able to.   

If Ray can find some good 

Michigan corn, we will have some 

corn-on-the-cob on Tuesday.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Official PEANUT Letter to be sent out to prospective donors.    

 Support our Kiwanis Club and Foundation!   
 



 

SOLD OUT!  We love that.  BUT, Skip may be able to scoop up a ticket or two 

from other Penrickton donors!  Call Skip if you’re looking for a ticket(s).  (313) 549-6904 
 



 

TICKETS  ARE  FREE  TO  KIWANIS.   

Contact Pat Richardson 

 


